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Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
Jan. 10 ROP Cadet Corp

Jan. 17 Bitler/Price trip

Jan. 24 YTA programs & help

Jan. 31 Open

Feb. 21 Student of the Month

As soon as you have a program set up, let Lucy know at: lrechel@slcnv.com
Upcoming Events:

Jan. 10 Board meeting

Feb. 5 Super Bowl Party

Mar. 18 NRA dinner

Mar. 25 Spring Celebration event 

Programs needed: We have a few programs scheduled but we need a lot more. It’s time to get working on them. Shorter programs or no program once in a while might be OK, but without the quality programs we have had the past several years I think we lose our identity of a learning, caring, serving group.  We need some programs about what is going on in Yerington. 

Everyone is eligible to arrange programs, but right now the primary responsibility is on the group: Tom & Judy Price, Jay Recanzone, Dennis & Lucy Rechel, Ann & Ted Rudolph, Steve Rye, Jim Schreiber, Steve Singer and Bunny Snyder.

Busy time coming up: We have several events in the next couple of months.  None are incredibly complicated, but all require help from lots of members.  The Super Bowl Party (Sunday Feb. 5) is a fairly simple event.  The Catholic Center is booked, tickets and advertising posters are available.  Peggy is organizing the food and she will need several members to help with it.  Of course, we need a few members before and after the game to help setup and pack up the tables and chairs.  The big thing we need is to get the tickets sold.  We have to sell all 100 tickets and no extra.  In order to control the tickets we only print 100 so you may have to look around some to find one when you find a buyer.  The best bets are Schreiber’s office or Peggy.  They usually have some.  The TVs we are giving away this year are very good ones.  That is not why people are usually buying but it is an added extra.


On March 18 the Friends of NRA are holding their fund raising dinner.  As we have done for the past several years, we have agreed to have our BBQ crew do the steaks for them.  We have also supplied a few people to help them with the serving lines.  No planning, no cleanup, just a little effort to serve the community and they give us a reasonable donation in return.


On March 25 we are scheduling this years version of our Sweetheart Dinner/Dance.  Since it is not that close to Feb. 14 we will call it something else.  

We still have a lot of planning to do for this event.  Current thoughts are to have a chocolate and wine tasting theme.  Peggy has the Catholic Center booked for Mar. 25 and has last years band (the Night Hawks) booked.  That is a good start but exactly what does it mean to have a chocolate and wine tasting?  What do we do for dinner?  What do we want for decorations?  Will we do a silent auction?  Peggy is well along on setting up a 3 major item raffle.  What do we call the event (my suggestion is “Rotary Spring Celebration” because that fits on the tickets and mentions Rotary)?   March 25 is not that far away.  We have a lot of planning to do.  Feel free to attend the Board meeting Tuesday to offer your suggestions for this event.

Cost of Meals: This month starts a new quarter and after postponing it for several years the Board has finally raised the cost of our weekly dinner meals to $20 per week and $150 per quarter.  These prices will begin now.  A brief description of the history and rational of the meal plan is included as a separate attachment to the newsletter email and will be available at our meeting Tuesday.

Speech and Music Contests: YHS teacher Amanda Aldridge brought us several well prepared contestants for the Rotary Speech Contest last year and Mary has talked to her about doing that again this year.  We haven’t had any contestants in the Rotary Music Contest the last couple of years but we have had several successful ones in the past.  If you know of a musically inclined student, encourage them to participate.

President Nominee: In about a month Lynda will be off to receive her training to be Club President next year (PETS).  Her time is coming and we need to have someone to follow her.  That persons time is coming too.  

Possible Project: One of Rotary’s favorite projects is literacy.  Our Club has never come up with a good literacy project but maybe our newest member, Amy Geddes, can help us with something along those lines.  We have always supported the local Library, but I am sure we could do more to help some of our local kids.

Notes: The last couple of regular meetings had great programs.  Let’s keep up the good work.  The Dec. 6 program, about a possible business development at the Silver Springs airport was very interesting.  It could certainly change a lot of things in Silver Springs.

Jennifer Mott’s  Dec. 13 program on Desert Farming was also interesting.  This Nevada program has been around for several years and hopefully the State of Nevada will continue to support it.  Obviously, several of our local businesses are in the process of developing product lines that are appropriate for this area.  Today they should be considering rice, but that might not be so smart long term.

Dec. 20 was our Christmas dinner and was shared with about a dozen of our local senior citizens from Mason valley residence and South Lyon Medical Long Term Care.  George provided us with an excellent dinner and Mary provided us with a very appropriate program (the arranged program canceled at the last minute for medical reasons).  Good recovery Mary.

Our RYE student for the past two years, Rebecca Singer, leaves Tuesday for an international Youth Conference in India.  This opportunity was discovered and applied for by Rebecca and has nothing to do directly with Rotary, but I am glad to see her continue the development we offered her as a RYE student.  She is taking along several Yerington Rotary Club banners.
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